## Card Tricks Minutes April 13th 2023

**Program**- Cathy Clark demonstrated a fusible stain-glass technique for the Card Tricks members. Cathy's example was a beautiful dragon fly. Several members worked along with her instructions.

## Attendance and Show and Tell-

Trish Staffnik - Butterfly rag quilt

Elaine Mahaffey - Reverse applique Dragon fly Quilt and Horse panels

Paule-Marie Bunyan

Jackie Ethelbah

Marlys Hunt

Kathy Bowers

Sandy Wagner - Tumbler Quilt (finished for Karen Rogers' grandchild and embroidered card

Katy Taylor - Bearly Quilt (Glacier)

Susan Denton

Kathy Hamilton

Jodi Moses

Carol Schilling

Diana Anderson

Maggie A. Smeh - Vintage Sampler

Cheryl Holtz - Secret Life of Color

Denise Locke - Log Cabin Block

Cathy Clark - Mariposa Lily stained plass applique

Patty Hacker - Christmas Wall Hanging/strip tease xmas tree guilt (secret sister gift?)

Karen Bloom - "She Who Sews" (sewing room stuff)

Tippy Mueller - Yo Yo quilt and first whole cloth quilt

Nancy Stein

Rhonda Skeie

Marie Jorden - Southwest Quilt

Heidi Klinefelter - new member

Hospitality - Maggie announced the April Birthdays

Jeanette Wright, Ledah Cornell, Cheryl Holtz, and Trina Brewer

Fat Quarter Drawing was won by Cathy Clark

**Door Prize** was won by Trish Staffnik (donated by Ledah Cornell)

**Treasurers Report** - Paule-Marie Bunyan reported a total of \$7,354.80 in the Card Tricks account with \$3,725.36 belonging to Card Tricks and the balance to Patriotic Piecers.

Membership Dues - \$30.00 for new member/ \$25.00 renewal for the State Guild plus \$10.00 for Card Tricks Chapter

**Minutes** - A motion was made by Katy Taylor and seconded by Cheryl Holtz to accept the minutes as published. Motion passed.

New Business -

Open Sew at the church is the 4th Friday of the month.

Hospice - Card Tricks donation quilt is being bound by Diana

AQG Quilt Show - Elaine Mahaffey and Diana Anderson report that the show was wonderful and that we should be thinking about having a chapter booth at the show along with a group of volunteers.

NPC Quilting Class - Diana Anderson reported that we have 8 students working on a 9 piece sampler. Her excellent helpers are Jodi Moses, Katy Taylor, Cheryl Holtz, Marcie Greenberg, Marlys Hunt and Maggie. It was also reported that we may have a possible intermediate class. Please sign-up for the Advanced Class asap as we have 3 students enrolled starting May 19th at the Show Low Campus.

Elaine Mahaffey thanked Diana Anderson with a pink flamingo cookie jar for all her work on the NPC classes.

**2023 Raffle Quilt** - Log Cabin blocks are being made. We need experienced appliqué enthusiasts for the border blocks.

August Quilt Show - Kathy Hamilton (reporting for Ellen Yacovone) Diana Anderson reported that the advertising is progressing. Susan Denton reported on venders. Jodi Moses handed out more raffle tickets. Entry forms will be ready by May 1st. Tippy Mueller will organize the "white glove" volunteers. Jodi Moses and Jeanette Wright are working on the silent auction baskets. Let them know if you have any items to donate. Special Programing will include a trunk show and a workshop with with Gina Perkes, owner of the Copper Needle in Payson, on ruler work. The workshop will be on Tues., Aug. 8th.

AQG - update, the AQG office is closing to save money. The new address will be updated soon.

**Retreat** - the next retreat will be June 27th and 28th at Bear Cabin Inn. Our charity project will be the 2023 raffle quilt.

## New Business-

Susan Denton will be moderating an English Paper Piecing Club at Pinetop Star on the 2nd. Friday of the month. \$5.00 each for the class room.

Sandy Wagner reported that the Round Valley Quilt Show (June 22nd. and 23rd.) will have awards sponsored by businesses/guilds, etc. for the winners this year in the amount of \$35.00. A motion was made by Diana Anderson to sponsor and award for the R.V. quilt show. It was seconded by Cheryl Holtz-the motion passed. Sandy will bring Q.S. forms to the next meeting.

A motion was made by Diana Anderson to adjourn the meeting. It was seconded by Nancy Stein. Motion passed.

Respectfully submitted by Kathy Bower, Secretary